
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 15 June 2006 

13. CHRISTCHURCH CITY COUNCIL LTCCP SUBMISSION 
 
 The Board resolved to formulate a submission on the Council’s LTCCP in regard to the following 

points: 
 

• Supporting an aquatic centre in Papanui. 
• Supporting the retention of all libraries, including the mobile library service. 
• Supporting the retention of Council counter services – does not wish to see this service 

contracted out to Post Shop. 
• Supporting the retention of community boards and associated funding for future years. 
• Funding for new footpaths. 
• Supporting an increase in the level of cleaning around the City to keep up with the increase in 

litter and graffiti. 
• Supporting the retention of community board project and discretionary funds at current levels. 
• Supporting strategic land purchases for the Styx programme. 
• Supporting footpaths being brought up to safety standards (both pedestrian and vehicle). 
• Supporting park and ride options.  
• Supporting 40 km school speed zones. 
• Supporting community facilities in Belfast, including Papanui. 
• Supporting the concept of development contributions. 

 
 


